HMIS Lead Agency RFP Question Responses
1. Will the respondent be required to pay the costs associated with the HMIS vendor/software through this contract?
Yes, as the HMIS Lead Agency, the respondent would be the grantee or subgrantee of the CoC HMIS grant and would be expected to pay software costs associated. Currently, those costs fall under grant expenses. 
1. What is the current staffing model for MCoC's HMIS team?
Currently, the HMIS team, at full capacity, is made up of approximately 3.5 FTEs. This is a full-time program administrator, application specialist, training specialist, and part of multiple coordination and management roles. 
2. What funding sources are available to support the HMIS Lead's work?
The MCoC currently has a HMIS grant under the CoC competition that funds a majority of the work. In addition, MaineHousing will provide the matching funds for the 2026 grant year with potential to continue based on their funding landscape. There is potential for additional CoC funding should the HMIS Lead agency wish to apply. This funding would be dependent on CoC competition scoring and priorities. 
3. How many Victim Service Providers utilize the comparable database?
There are currently eight Victim Service Providers, some who administer multiple programs, participating in a comparable database. 
4. The RFP notes "Support expansion of the current HMIS to encompass more complete statewide data" as a Communication & Collaboration duty. Is there an existing strategy and/or partners already engaged in this work?
Yes, Maine is currently participating in the Built for Zero initiative which focuses on quality data through Maine’s Homeless Service Hub design. Each Hub has a community of providers collaborating on this work to ensure 90% of persons experiencing homelessness are captured in HMIS or comparable database. The HMIS Lead will need to be a strong supporter and collaborator on this initiative. In addition, there is work being done by the CoC to expand access to housing and contribution of data through the Coordinated Entry process. 
5. We understand the Maine FOAA parameters for anyone requesting submitted proposals. Does MCoC intend to share submissions publicly outside of a FOAA request?
MaineHousing does not publicly share RFP submissions outside of FOAA requests. This RFP process is a MCoC process, and submissions will be shared with the selection committee.
6. Can the MCoC please provide a sample/template of the applicable contractual terms and conditions that will govern the future contract with the successful awardee?
Given this role has been held by the same agency since the HMIS inception, the contract/MOU for a new Lead will be under development as the MCoC undergoes the selection process. We do not currently have a sample/template. 
7. Can the MCoC please confirm this will be a Time and Materials contract?
This RFP is for the role of an HMIS Lead Agency. As such, it is not a financial contract, it is a role-based contract. The HMIS Lead Agency has historically received a grant through the CoC competition to carry out the work, however, that grant agreement is between the HMIS Lead Agency and the Department of Housing and Urban Development. 
